
COBB COUNTY RETIREE EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION  

MINUTES 

JANUARY 19, 2022 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Wednesday, January 19, 2022 at 

the West Cobb Senior Center.  President Reida called the meeting to order at 

12pm. 

Invocation was given by President John Reida and Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag 

was given by Bob Beard. 

The Board met prior to the 12pm meeting at 11am, minutes attached. 

WELCOME:  President Reida welcomed members, new members and guest to 

our January meeting.  New members, Barbara Parcel, Information Service and 

Scott Barfield, Property Management - Welcome aboard! 

President Reida acknowledged Birthdays and Anniversaries. 

OFFICERS:  

 President:       John Reida 

 1
st
 Vice Pres.  Sam Heaton 

 2
nd

 Vice Pres.  Ty Mitchell 

 Treasurer  Mike Ball and Melvin Holton 

 Secretary JoAnn Mann 

 Past Pres. David Stone 

 

PROGRAM:  Guest Speaker on today is Shanna Luke, Director of Animal 

Services and Steve Hammond, Investigator- Animal Cruelty. There are 51 

employees and have 9 positions available.  There 141 dogs and 66 cats.  Programs 

– 5K runs, Adoption events, Police training in-service, Domestic Violent Task 

force.  Veterans are not charged for adoption and Superior Plumbing donate money 

for this. 



Kennel Status in 2021 – 7000 Animals, 14,311 calls, Animal Services Board meet 

twice a year.  They have volunteers to walk and feed dogs, adoption counseling.  

Ordinance changes – can’t change dogs outside unless you are out with them, and 

ordinance on barking dogs.  Dogs as well as cats need to be on a leash. If you need 

more information about the service, call 770-499-3911. 

FINANCIAL REPORT AND MINUTES were approved 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  If you are interested in taking the Drivers Class, need 20 

people to register.    

You can get name badges in the Human Resources. 

We collect $478.00 for our Christmas donation given to FOP Christmas for 

Children. 

Marianne, told us that a stick will keep a bird bath from cracking 

Congratulation to Stacey Dearborn or drawing. 

Next meeting is February 16. 

President adjourned the meeting at 1pm. 

 

Have a bless day! 

JoAnn Mann 

Secretary 

 

  


